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To Whom it May Concern:

I am a 4th Year student at the University of Virginia studying Environmental Science. I would like to apply my knowledge to environmental and conservation education in the Educational Research Program at Shannon Point Marine Center. My previous research experience, combined with my current interest to conduct independent research in marine environments, makes me an ideal candidate for inclusion in this program.

I have chosen to focus on ecology within the environmental science department at UVA and this has provided me with the opportunity to work with Deborah Lawrence, my ecology professor. I started working for her in the spring of my second year by helping to organize her new lab. I then worked with one of her graduate students on a project involving nutrient recycling in the recycling in the rainforest by helping to process leaf litter samples. Finally, during winter break of my junior year, I was able to travel with Professor Lawrence and another graduate student to La Selva Biological Station in Costa Rica. While there, I helped to collect soil, root, and leaf samples from various sites in the field and then began some of the chemical analysis in the lab. It was an amazing experience to be able to see what fieldwork was really like and how research is actually done, outside of the classroom.

I would greatly benefit from an experience such as this because it would be an opportunity to consider a path that I haven’t had a chance to explore yet. The purpose of a senior thesis is to gain experience in order to make a more informed career choice. Participation in this program would not only provide me with a project of my own, but it would allow me to get the advice and feedback I need to solidify my education plan and establish a basis from my future work. Thank you for your time and consideration in this process.
Sincerely,

Christopher Sparks   
